September 17, 2009

“FILE EB-2009-0096”

Ontario Energy Board

To Whom it may concern:


I am writing in regard to Hydro One’s proposed electricity price increase in 2010 and 2011.  The Energy Board has put out a notice on the internet that concerned citizens could have some input.  This was not very well advertised and like many government notices restricted to a short time frame.


Most senior citizens are on a fixed income with no room for extra costs, the government states that they would like the seniors to live in their own homes as long as possible, to cut the costs to OLD FOLKS HOMES, ETC., many seniors would like this, but Utilities cost too much.


People such as single parents, welfare recipients, people on Employment Insurance that have lost their jobs will also have a hard time with increases.  Harmonizing the tax will also add to the cost… many low income folks will have a tough choice… pay the electricity bill or buy groceries and pay the rent…their choice can only be one, not both.  Well paid Hydro employees and Cabinet Ministers will not have a problem paying their bills.


The Ontario Energy Board is supposed to regulate this, but they have never refused a hydro increase.  I would like to ask a few questions:  Why is power about two-thirds the cost in Manitoba as in Ontario?  Why is power power cost less in the town of Dryden than in the surrounding rural areas?  Is hydro power the same price in Greater Toronto Area, than in the rest of the Province?  I ask this because gasoline is always lower in price in Southern Ontario.  Hydro One and also Transcanada Pipeline make profits 24/7 as there is electrical power and gas used somewhere in Ontario at all times.


Businesses such as grocery stores only make money during their open hours, after hours it costs them as they have many refrigeration units, coolers, fans, and heating systems running.


A family member is very conscientious about using power, keeping the heat down, shutting off lights, using new low wattage bulbs, etc.,  recently she had a SMART METER installed and shortly after, their hydro bill was double the original bill.  “SMART FOR WHOM?”


I have noticed complaints in the Thunder Bay newspaper about Hydro and experiences with increased bills with SMART meters.  SMART meters were not asked for by the public.


Dryden is a paper mill town, like many in Northwest Ontario, they have had a lot of downtime due to recession and poor markets, however, when they mention costs, electrical power is always one of them.


It was mentioned that hydro customers could attend a hearing on this subject in Toronto… many people can’t afford to go as far as Thunder Bay.  We are told that there is a surplus of Hydro power generated in N.W. Ontario… when there is a surplus, that should bring the cost down.

A Concerned Citizen,

Robert E Armstrong

Dryden, Ontario

